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Comments: Regarding the new proposed OSV #46311 

I strongly disagree with any new additional restrictions, there is very little of the forest that is not restricted or

designated either wilderness or proposed wilderness above 7000'. The current agreement has been in place

since 1997. There are no legitimate reasons to further restrict the OSV use in the Stanislaus national forest, as a

resident of Bear Valley I object to A Organization from suing the Government to change the restrictions when

they don't even live here. We pay $13000 a year property taxes in Alpine county, We ski, hike, hunt and

snowmobile here and always tread lightly.

The Ski area closure is not expectable, this makes no since the ski area operates all winter and is not open for

any access during there season. I make a motion to reopen all the Proposed wilderness areas to OSV use. This

new proposed OSV isn't about the Forest being Damaged this is about A Group of environmentalist suing the

Government, I attended several meetings and asked if the suing party was here, the answer was oh they are not

from here. I spoke with more than one ranger at the meeting and asked point blank if they thought there was any

damage to the forest from OSV use and the answer was NO.  

Best Regards,

Scott

 

 

 

  


